
MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK
Executive Board Minutes

September 9, 2013

Call to Order: The regular meeting of the MLN Executive Board was called to order by Amy Lilly, Chair. Members present were: Emilee Seese, Ann Farr, Vicky Terry, Eva McGuire, Judy Gunsaulis, Brian Raitz, Alice Thomas, Joanna Thompson, and Deya Terrafranca. Guests were Tammy Richards and Hope Nobel.

Minutes: Minutes for the June 1st meeting as well as the Special Meeting were reviewed and approved.

Circulation Committee- Judy Gunsaulis reported that Concord is not using the full 15 digit number, instead using a student ID with a magnetic strip. The card system inputs 80120 followed by student number. At Craft, they have to have student ID and librarians are keying in the number. The circulation committee has no recommendations and will take suggestions. Eva McGuire moved that MLN libraries accept Concord Student and Faculty ID cards as library cards, keying in the number with 80120 in front. Ann Farr seconded, motion was approved.
Cataloging Committee- Catalogers are being trained in RDA differently. In order to be consistent a set standard has been decided, mostly using the RDA toolkit. Vicky Terry will be emailing the catalogers the standards. She will also be emailing a free access to the RDA Toolkit. The next time we meet the Committee will have amendments to MLN cataloging policy for the Board to approve. 

OPAC Committee- Nothing to report

Funding For Software Report- Brian Raitz reported 50, 000 has been paid by WVLC. A request has been made for 39, 980 from WVLC for updates. Asked for it to be distributed in the next 2 months. No timeline on date of install. Nothing can be set until the hardware is in place. Larry Gibson received confirmation from Innovative for minimum server requirements and has sent them to WVLC. Amy Lilly will contact Sierra rep about timeline. Maintenance- there will not be a huge increase in maintenance costs and WVLC still has the funding for maintenance. 

Discussion about server site: Judy Gunsaulis asked if it was decided where the server would be. It will remain at Raleigh County. 

Discussion: Fiber update is coming. Main pipeline already upgraded, some libraries close to being updated.

New business: Alice Thomas is retiring and the Executive Committee will need a new Medium Library Representative. It was suggested that we contact medium libraries and ask if anyone is interested in serving or if anyone would like to nominate a representative. Brian Raitz suggested that we appoint Hope Nobel as interim Medium Library Representative for Alice Thompson until May’s general meeting. Brian so moved, Deya seconded, motion approved. 
Conversation about how MLN emailing lists are updated- Amy Lilly obtained directions for updating the list. She is volunteering to keep the directors list up to date. 

The next regular meeting of the MLN Executive Board will be held on Monday, December 2nd, 2013 at 10:30 am at South Charleston Public Library. The meeting was adjourned.

